CAZ



#### ROSYTH SCHOOL CONTINUAL ASSESSMENT 2, 2005 ENGLISH LANGUAGE PAPER 2 PRIMARY 4

Name:	Total Marks:	48
Class: Pr 4		
Register No		
Date: 22-8-2005		
Total Duration: 1 h 15 min		

## **Instructions to Pupils:**

- 1. Do not open this booklet until you are told to do so.
- 2. Follow all instructions carefully.
- 3. For Questions 1 to 12, shade the correct answers in the given OAS.
- 4. For Questions 13 to 43, write the answers in the booklet.
- ANSWER ALL THE QUESTIONS.

<sup>\*</sup> This paper consists of 9 pages altogether.

# Vocabulary MCQ (6 x 1 mark)

For questions 1 to 6, choose the most suitable answer and write its number (1, 2, 3 or 4) in the brackets provided.

1.	. A	<del></del>	_ on animals in the Antarcti	са	will be shown on television to	night.	
	1)			3)	musical		
	2)	comedy		4)	documentary		)
2.	Oi	nce the gun wa	as with bulle	ets,	it was ready for use.		
	1)	) fired		3)	armed		
	2)	) loaded		4)	stuffed	( .	)
3.	Be sh	eing a good ip should follov	, Darren decide	es 1	which course the		
	1)	pilot	3	3)	navigator		
	2)	driver	4		chauffeur	(	)
4.	The	e lonely sailor	looked out the		in the side of the ship.		
	1)	sail			bowsprit		
	2)	mast	4	<b>l</b> )	porthole	(	)
5.	In	his low rough v	voice, Paul spoke		to the caller on the line.		
	1)	rudely			loudly		
	2)	angrily	4	)	gruffly	(	)
6.		Civil Defence river.	officers used a crane to		the bus out of		
	1)	haul	3,	)	carry		
	2)	pick	4.	)	fetch	(	)

### Grammar MCQ (6 x 1 mark)

For questions 7 to 12, choose the most suitable answer and write its number (1, 2, 3 or 4) in the brackets provided.

7.	He wanted a new computer game _ money.	<u></u>	he saved up	all his po	cket
	(1) if	(3)	unless		
	(2) so	(4)	because	(	)
8.	Henry himself if he p	olays w	ith the knife.		
	(1) cut	(3)	will cut		
	(2) cuts	(4)	is cutting	(	)
9.	They left this morning,	_ they	?		
	(1) didn't	(3)	wouldn't		
	(2) couldn't	(4)	shouldn't	(	)
10.	The girls laughed at	when t	hey realised how ridio	culous the	ey looked.
	(1) herself		ourselves		
	(2) yourself	(4)	themselves	(	)
11.	The tickets were all sold out, so we co	ould no	ot get		·
	(1) any	(3)	much		
	(2) some	(4)	many	(	)

12.	"I th on,"	ink i my	t is time you get teacher advised.		your bad experience. It is time to mo				move
	(1)	up			(3)	out			
	(2)	off			(4)	over		(	)
Vocat	oular	y Ci	oze (8 x 1 mark)						
For qu	uesti	ons	13 to 20, read th	ne passage ca	arefi	ully. Choose the	corre	ect wor	d aiven
in the	box	and	write its letter (	A to Q) in eac	:h b	lank. The letters	'l' an	d 'O' ha	ave been
omitte	d to	avo	id confusion du	ring marking.	. us	E EACH WORD	ONCE	E ONLY	'.
(A) me ( <del>F) pir</del> (L) cru	ates	ned	(B) problem (G) build (M) escape	( <del>C) voy</del> age ( <del>H) eur</del> vivo (N) alive		(D) sailor (J) run (P) shelter	(K)_	ordeal shipwre	cked
parents	s. His	shi	n Crusoe left Eng						es of his
(15)	<u> </u>	_ ~	in a boat.						
(	Crus	o <b>e</b> th	nen joined an exp	edition on a si	hip v	vhich was later (	16)		<del></del>
			All the sailors die						
E	Being	the	sole (17)	, he was	alor	e and desperate	. He d	lecided	to get
ropes, t	tools	and	wood from the w	reck to build I	hims	elf a (18)	<del></del> _	To k	кеер
himself	(19)		, he hu	inted and grev	v cro	pps.			
(	Cruso	e th	anked God for gi	ving him the s	tren	gth to overcome	the		
(20)	<u>.</u>		Slowly he be	gan to build hi	s life	on the island.			

#### Grammar Cloze (4 x 1 mark)

For questions 21 to 24, read the passage carefully. Choose the correct word from the words given in the box and write its letter (A to F) in each blank. USE EACH WORD ONCE ONLY.

	·		
( <del>A)-exp</del> lore	(B) explores	( <del>C)</del> explorer	
(D)— <del>explo</del> red	(E) exploring	(F) explorations	

To: daddylee@yahoo.com From: ginny@yahoo.com Subject: Sylvia A. Earle Date: 28-06-2005

Hi Dad,

Ginny

How are you? I hope you're fine and not suffering too much jet lag.

l've just finished reading a book on Sylvia A. Earle. Just like you, her job requires
her to travel widely. She's a marine biologist, an undersea (21), a lecturer
and an author! She has (22) many marine sanctuaries as part of her
research for her books. During one of her (23), she came face to face with
a female humpback whale. I think that's really cool! I hope someday, I will be able to
(24) the wonders of the deep sea.
Got to go now. Send me an e-mail as soon as you can. Bye and take care of
yourself!
Love,

### Grammar Cloze (4 x 1 mark)

For questions 25 to 28, read the passage carefully. Choose the correct word from the words given in the box and write its letter (A to H) in each blank. USE EACH WORD ONCE ONLY.

· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	(A)_if	(B) or	(C) as	(D) but	
	(E) and	(E) when		(H) unless	
<u> </u>		(	(97.1234040)	(i.p-diless	_
"We lo	ok like a pair	of giant frogs," ti	nought Rick, (25	) he walked	
awkwardly in	the flippers to	o the water's edg	e. (26)	, once he and his	
cousin were i	n the water, t	hey moved as gr	acefully as the s	ea-creatures around them.	
The ur	nderwater wo	rld was beautiful.	Orange (27)	purple corals	
glowed on the	e rocks. A sho	oal of silver fish s	wam past them	(28) a big.	
white stingray	/ flapped past	t <b>he</b> boys. They	decided to follow	<i>i</i> it.	
Comprehens	ion Cloze (5	x 1 mark)			
For question	s 29 to 33, re	ead the passage	carefully. Fill i	n the blanks with the most	
suitable word					
The Bla	ack Sea is a l	arge, deep inland	d body of water t	ound between Europe and	
Asia. It (29)	<del></del> .	an area of a	pproxim <b>ately</b> 43	5000 square kilometres. Man	y
rivers (30)		into the Black	Sea, making the	water on its surface less	
salty.					
In this s	sea, water be	low a depth of 20	00 metr <b>es</b> , is with	hout oxygen and supports no	
marine life. (3	1)	, many fis	sh can be found	in the surface waters. In fact,	
				ishing vessels bring in large	
				and mackerel from the sea.	
			5		

= (a)

#### Comprehension MCQ (5 x 1 mark)

Read the following passage carefully and answer questions 34 to 38.

It was a warm day. The wind, blowing from the north, was kicking up small waves on the beach and the tide was coming in. My brother and I were itching to "do something". However, we had been left to take care of our two year-old sister as our mother had to go to work.

The beach and the woods were our playground. We spent endless days exploring these areas, trying to build rafts from driftwood washed up on the beach. While we made do with rafts and logs, our neighbours had boats they could row and pull up on their own beach.

Our father had recently passed away and we had been feeling rather sad and lonely when a storm washed a large rowboat up on our beach! It had no identification. It was known to everyone in the neighbourhood that whatever washed up and was not marked or identifiable would be the property of the finder. We were excited as we had always wanted a boat of our own but could not afford to buy one.

With some help from our friend, Frank, we installed a centreboard and got a mast so that it could be used as a sailboat. A sail, oars and a rudder completed the boat and we were eager to try it. However, we had not been given permission to do so on this day.

∸dapted from ⁻My Rescue at Sea" by Joan Schmitz Fulton

54. According to the passage, the day was warm and	
--	--

- 1) rainy
- 2) sunny
- 3) cloudy
- 4) breezy

)

35	. T	he phrase "do something" in paragraph 1 refers to		
	1)			
	2)	caring for their sister		
	3)	scratching themselves		
	4)	finding some adventure	(	)
36.	" <b>W</b>	hile we made do with rafts and logs, our neighbours had boats the	V COI	uld
	ΙO	w and pull up on their own beach." This sentence tells us that the writ	er ar	 ıd his
	bro	other their neighbours.		
	1)	hated		
	2)	envied		
	3)	admired		
	4)	respected	(	)
37.	Вє	efore their discovery of the large rowboat, the writer and his brother were		
	not	able to have a boat of their own because		
	1)	they could not build one		
	2)	they were not able to afford one		
	3)	they did not have their own beach		
	4)	they were not given permission to do so	(	)
38.	The	writer and his brother were allowed to keep the boat as		
	1)	it had no identification		
	2)	it could be used as a sailboat		
	3)	they were the ones who found it		
	4)	they were feeling sad and lonely	(	. )

# Comprehension Open-Ended (5 X 2 marks) Read the following passage carefully and answer questions 39 to 43.

One night, Taro and his wife were woken up by a scraping sound on the door. Hanako looked out a window and saw a man leaning heavily against the door. Even in the dark, Hanako could see that he was fierce-looking and there was a scar running down his face.

"A pirate!" Hanako gasped. "Don't let him in. He might kill us!" Suddenly, they heard a (loud thump). They peeped out again and saw that the pirate had fainted. He lay slumped against the door with a small cloth bundle held tightly in his hand. "But if we don't, he will die out there," Taro said as he dragged the man in. They found no wound on him.

For several days the pirate lay in bed. He often talked in his sleep. He kept talking about a blue plate. Taro and Hanako thought that he had gone mad. A week later, the pirate opened his eyes and spoke to them in a weak voice, "I'm going to die soon. Get the blue plate – it's inside my bundle. Take it to the stone house on the mountain and show it to the housekeeper there. It is yours now. You deserve it." Those were the pirate's last words.

Taro and Hanako found an old blue plate in the pirate's bundle. They took it to the stone house where they met a very old wrinkled woman. When they showed her the blue plate, she led them to a door at the end of a long dusty corridor. She unlocked the door and said, "These are all yours." When Taro and Hanako looked into the room, they were speechless. A roomful of treasure! Chests and sacks of gold and silver coins! How had all the treasure got there? They turned to ask the old woman, but she had disappeared.

39.	Why did Hanako think that the man at the door was a pirate?
-	
_	8

40	What made the " <i>loud thump</i> " outside their door?
41	Based on paragraphs one and two, explain clearly why the man was leaning heavily against the door.
42.	What did they have to do to the blue plate?
43. °	Which sentence in the passage tells you that the pirate gave the blue plate to Taro and Hanako out of gratitude?

End of Paper

CAZ

ROSYTH SCHOOL
CONTINUAL ASSESSMENT 2, 2005
ENGLISH LANGAUGE
PRIMARY 4

1)	4	27)	Е
<b>2</b> )	2	28)	F
3)	3	29)	is
4)	4	30)	flow
5)	4	31)	However
ó)	1	32)	fishing
7)	2	33)	like
3)	3	34)	4
ş)	1	35)	4

36) 2

- 11) 1 37) 2
- 12) 4 38) 1
- 13) C

  39) Hanako could see that the man at the door was fierce-looking and there was a scar running down his face.
- 15) M 40) The pirate fainted and hit the ground.
- 16) K 41) He was weak and dying soon.
- 17) H 42) They had to take it to the stone house and show it to the shopkeeper there.
- 43) The sentence is "You deserve it." 19)  $\mbox{N}$
- 20) E

10) 4

- 21) C
- 22) D
- 23) F
- 24) A
- 25) C
- 26) G